Special meeting of the Board of Trustees of the Village of  Newark Valley was held Tuesday evening, May 29, 2012 at 7:00 PM in the Municipal Building. Present were:



Mayor



James Tornatore

                        Deputy Mayor                         Tom Canfield


      Trustees
 
Fred Blee, Dennis Carlin, 




C. Morgan Inderwies



Attorney


Frank Como

                        Attendees                                see attendance sheet  
Guest:   Charlie Bliss, NYS Code Enforcement
Mayor Tornatore opened meeting by stating CEO had resigned and purpose of meeting was to assign temporary CEO.  Discussion from Board members as to process of Mayor running advertisement for position and proceeding with interim assignment.  Mayor Tornatore clarified legalities involved in situation, that there is before the Board a priority of final inspection/Certificate of Occupancy needed for new business, and due to imminent deadline for store opening an interim CEO needs to be appointed.   
Mayor recognized C. Bliss, who stated there are no restrictions on the number of code enforcement officers, that there should be a deputy code officer as a rule, and that a temporary CO can be issued if all paperwork is not received, and a temporary should be issued (versus permanent) if not all paperwork received. Bliss reminded Board that the CEO focuses on building codes with respect to the new business, and that DOT is separate in its approval so DOT does their thing and Village does not take on.  

Mayor stated he approached a CEO of another district regarding interim position; discussion from Board member who voiced opinion of two other members that Mayor did not have Board approval to place advertisement, or seek interim placement.  Mayor asked Attorney Como to clarify if someone can be appointed by Mayor, with Board approval  - Como confirmed the correctness of the statement.  Mayor reiterated priority is inspection to allow new business to open on time, and that he did not usurp Mayoral power by placing ad and seeking resolution for interim CEO.  Clerk Pozzi gave timeline of events that occurred the morning of May 23rd when CEO resigned; Account Clerk also gave timeline of events with the CEO the morning of May 23rd.  Deputy Mayor Canfield stated that it was a necessity to make the inspection happen, and also to address other Village issues dealing with code violations so an interim CEO is what needs to happen.  
RESOLUTION #38-12: 

Appointment of Temporary Code Enforcement Officer.

                                                            (Lee Virtue specifically named for enforcement of State 




Building Code, Fire and other State codes, and Canfield 




& Blee appointed to enforce Village codes). Motion by 




Canfield, second by Blee.  Roll call vote.  Blee, Carlin,
                                                            Inderwies, Canfield, and Tornatore – Yes.  0 – No.  





Carried. 

Correspondence:  


Clerk read letter from resigned CEO.

Final remarks from Mayor that “ high standards will be held on both sides of the table...that professional behavior is expected, that we do not berate the people that we serve as I won’t allow it...it was the manner in which he (CEO) responded to a village resident and taxpayer...there is no need for arrogant manner and tone...there will be a standard of commitment and expectations.  

Adjournment:                                  Motion by Canfield, second by Blee to adjourn.  Carried.

                                                        Adjourned at 7:11 PM.  
Kathy McCall 

Account Clerk

